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Town Commission Budget Workshop 

Tuesday July 24, 2023, at 10:00 a.m.
IN ATTENDANCE


This meeting was held by ZOOM.

 BUDGET WORKSHOP
CALL TO ORDER 
Mayor Satter called the Budget Workshop to order at 10:00 am.

This workshop was the first part of the budget planning process. Town Manager Stumpf explained that at the July 25th Town Commission meeting a tentative millage rate would need to be set.  The millage rate once set cannot be raised but can be lowered.  The revenues presented today for many items are estimated since the final numbers on the state’s revenues have not been posted yet. The Palm Beach Fire Rescue numbers were also an estimate, and she expected an update by August. Insurance renewal rates will not be available until late August.  Town Manager Stumpf estimated a 20% increase for health and a 40-60% for all other lines of insurance.  

Budget Overview:  The projected General Fund budget is $7,023,564 for 2023-24 which is $829,297 higher than the General Fund budget for 2022-2023 of $6,194,266. The majority of the increase is due to police department staffing, cost of the security guards, salary increases and insurance premiums.
The proposed millage rate will remain at 3.000. Town Manager Stumpf noted that using the roll back rate of 2.6466 there would be a shortfall in funding the projected operating and capital budget. She also explained that Manalapan’s taxable value increased by 15.02%.  
Town Manager Stumpf explained the proposed budget includes a 7% raise for the Town employees per the new PBA contract.
Some of the items that impact this increase are: Fire/Rescue which has a projected increase of $700,951 (although she noted the final numbers weren’t yet available. The Police Department budget increased by $58,444 from the 2022-2023 budget. Communication infrastructure & technology increased by $3,035. Town Manager Stumpf is recommending that we continue to fund the capital items in the budget for the coming year as this better reflects what the anticipated costs to operate the Town are.  
The Commission discussed the budget and inquired about adding additional police officers for the nighttime shifts. Town Manager Stumpf agreed to crunch the numbers and add it to the budget being presented on July 25, 2023 at 10:00 am.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:41 am.
These minutes were presented to the Town Commission 

on Monday September 18th, 2023 for approval.

_________________________

_________________________

John Deese, Vice Mayor
 

Date Signed

_________________________

_________________________ 

Erika Petersen, Town Clerk


Date Signed
TOWN STAFF	





Linda Stumpf, Town Manager		√


Carmen Mattox, Chief of Police		√


Erika Petersen, Town Clerk		√


Keith Davis, Town Attorney		X


Trey Nazzaro, Ass’t. Town Attorney 	X


Brent Watson, Water Plant Superintendent    √ Ashley Watson, Accounting Clerk                 √





TOWN COMMISSION





Stewart Satter, Mayor 			√


John Deese, Vice Mayor       		√


Simone Bonutti, Mayor Pro Tem                   √


Richard Granara, Commissioner		√


Chauncey Johnstone, Commissioner              √


Aileen Carlucci, Commissioner		√


Kristin Rosen, Commissioner   	     	√
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